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Special Notice

Prospective Settlement
of Legal Proceedings with ADK

Inside this issue of the Trail Marker are found the following:

1. Letter to the Membership regarding the prospective
settlement with ADK (found on page 3).

. Notice of Special Meeting of Members (pages 4, 5, 6)
https://adkny.org/proposed-name-change/ is the Website link.

. Notice of Special Meeting of Nawakwans (pages 7, 8, 9)
https://adkny.org/2022-bylaws-change/ is the Website link.

. Changes to the Bylaws (found on pages 10-20)
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ADKNY Board of Directors and Committees

Chapter Chair: Raymond Kozma
raymondkozma@gmail.com
Vice-Chair: Teri Gabel
blaugabels@msn.com
Secretary: Eve Mancuso
Evemancuso@gmail.com
Treasurer: Suzanne Rocheleau
rocheleau3@gmail.com
Director: Marty McDonald
martymcd@me.com
Director: Ingrid Strauch
Istrauchll@gmail.com
Director: Guy Lingley
glingley@vermacorp.com
Director: Carol Burns
Carol kb@yahoo.com
Director: Alex Wilkie
Afwilkie204@gmail.com
Director: Susanne Flower
susanneflower@gmail.com
Membership Committee:
Chair: Jerry Flower jerry.flower@verizon.net
Members:
David Miller snoop353@aol.com
Janet Sibarium janet.sibarium@icloud.com
Newsletter Editor:
Raymond Kozma TrailMarker@adkny.org

Problems Receiving the Trail Marker?

Please let our Secretary, Eve Mancuso, know of any
problems. Contact Eve at Evemancuso@gmail.com
Change of address: Moving? Please contact the Main
Club AND the NY Chapter Membership Chair,
Jerry@adkny.org, to notify us of your address change.

Host Committee: Teri Gabel and Tanya Gabel-Ether
hosting@adkny.org
Commissary: Maryann Poris maporis@aol.com
Activities Committee: Open
Camp Committee:
Chair: Don Gabel blaugabels@msn.com
Co-Chair: Bill Burns wmjburnsjr@gmail.com
Members: Steve Barre sbarre9723@yahoo.com
Eve Mancuso Evemancuso@gmail.com
Teri Gabel blaugabels@msn.com
Hikes and Outings Committee:
Chair: Glen Nison gnisonbike@juno.com
Members: Ingrid Strauch istrauchl1l@gmail.com
Ray Kozma raymondkozma@gmail.com
Trails Committee:
Chair: William Burns wmjburnsjr@gmail.com
Park Liaison: Raymond Kozma
raymondkozma@gmail.com
Conservation/Education:
Chair: Ira Stahl irastahl@yahoo.com
Committee on the Environment
Chair: Marty Kellerman mmkellerman@gmail.com
Lisa North Lrn1212@aol.com
Archives Committee:
Chair: Ellen King ellen_kingl3@msn.com
Webmaster:
Marty McDonald martymcd@me.com

Notice: ADKNY Members occasionally receive email
notifications about hosted weekends, hikes and
related Camp events. These notifications are only to
be sent by the Secretary, by the Hosting Committee
or by the Newsletter Editor. Mass-emailing the
membership for any other reason is bad etiquette
and is prohibited.

Like us on Facebook!

Follow ADK-NY on Twitter!

https://www facebook.com/pages/New-Y ork-Chapter-of-the-Adirondack-Mountain-Club/167423969980047

Get updates on Nawakwa happenings on Twitter! Go to https://twitter.com/ADK_NY, click on follow, then
receive news, reminders, and special notices effortlessly! Account managed by Ingrid Strauch.

Deadline for submissions to the next edition of the Trail Marker (April-May 2022) is March 21,
2022. All submissions can be forwarded to Ray Kozma, at TrailMarker@adkny.org
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Letter to Membership

January 14, 2022

Re: Prospective Settlement of Legal Proceedings with ADK

Dear Members:
We are writing to follow up with the status of our legal proceedings with the main club (“ADK”).

We have decided that it is in the best interests of our organization and members to settle our legal
dispute with ADK and disassociate.

If the settlement agreement is finalized and we disassociate, we will no longer be affiliated with,
or a chapter of, ADK. We will operate as a stand-alone organization, continue to operate Camp
Nawakwa, and offer various benefits to our members. ADK intends to form a new unincorporated
New York chapter and ADK will provide more information to you in that regard. You will have
the option to remain a member of either our stand-alone organization or ADK, both or neither.

In order to effect this disassociation, ADK demanded a donation. After much debate and
negotiation, the Board authorized a donation.

At the special meeting of the Board, the Board voted to authorize, in principle, a disassociation
from and settlement with ADK, which includes a fund donation to ADK in the amount of

$50,000. A true and correct copy of the notice of Resolution is attached to this letter. Your
attention is directed to our by-laws, in particular Article V Section 2 and Article VII Section 1,
for a further explanation of the process related to this resolution.

We understand that you may have questions regarding the foregoing. We have scheduled a special
membership meeting (notice of which is enclosed herewith) on February 24, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. via
Zoom. Notice of that meeting will follow separately.

In the meantime, we thank you for your understanding and for your membership and continued
support.

Very truly yours,
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NEW YORK CHAPTER, INC.
OF THE ADIRONDACK MOUNTAIN CLUB, INC.
NOTICE OF SPECIAL MEETING OF MEMBERS

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, by the call of the Chair of the Board of Directors, the New York
Chapter, Inc. of the Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc. (the “NY Chapter” or the “Corporation’) will
hold a Special Meeting of Members on February 24, 2022, at 7:00 p.m.., which Special Meeting
will be held virtually.

The agenda for the meeting shall include:

Amend the certificate of incorporation to change the name of the Corporation to
Nawakwa Outdoor Association of New York, Inc. for reasons set forth in the attached letter;
and

such other and further business of the Corporation.

Note: A copy of the letter explaining the reasons for the name change is attached to this Notice.
The Board has approved the proposed name change. This Notice will be distributed by email,
posting to the website, posting in the Trail Marker, and USPS mailed to those Members without
email addresses.

All Members are invited to attend the virtual meeting but attendance is not required to vote;
Zoom instructions will be sent out closer to the meeting date. To receive the link, you must
RSVP no later than February 22, 2022, at 10:00 a.m. at
https://forms.gle/DbYiGWjjVJYV6vPs9

Because of COVID limitations, to vote you must do so by proxy by using the enclosed form.
Voting will not take place at the Special Meeting. Follow the instructions on the proxy form as to how
to vote. By submitting a proxy, you are designating Eve Mancuso, the Secretary, as the one who will act
as your proxy to cast your vote. All votes must be received prior to February 25, 2022, by Noon to be
counted. Please vote as this is an important legal matter.

Sincerely,

Eve Mancuso

Secretary
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Why Do we Need This Name Change?

At a special meeting of the Board of Directors (the “Board”) of the Corporation, the Board
voted to authorize, in principle, a disassociation from and settlement of litigation with the Adirondack

Mountain Club, Inc. (“ADK”).

The Corporation has always been, and shall continue to be, an independently incorporated

entity. What is changing as a result of the settlement with ADK is that the Corporation will no longer

be a chapter of ADK; the Corporation will operate as a stand-alone organization, continue to operate

Camp Nawakwa, and offer various benefits to our members.

Since the Corporation will no longer be a chapter of ADK, the current name of the
Corporation — the New York Chapter, Inc. of the Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc. — is no longer

applicable or appropriate, and needs to be changed.

The proposed new name for the Corporation is Nawakwa Outdoor Association of New York,
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MEMBER PROXY FORM
New York Chapter, Inc. of the Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc

PLEASE VOTE ON THE PROPOSED CHANGE TO THE NAME OF THE CORPORATION.

There are three ways you can vote:

1. By printing, completing and mailing this form to the NY Chapter address noted below.
2. By printing, completing, scanning and emailing this form to: evemancuso@gmail.com.

3. By voting on the website link at https://adkny.org/proposed-name-change/.

NY Chapter Mailing Address:

New Chapter ADK, Inc. of the Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc.
Peter Stuyvesant Post Office Station

PO Box 327

New York, NY 10009-9998

By submitting the Proxy form the undersigned member of the New York Chapter, Inc. of the
Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc. hereby authorizes, Eve Mancuso, the Secretary of the Corporation, to act

as his or her proxy to vote regarding the proposed amendment to the Corporation’s Certificate of
Incorporation to change the Corporation’s name.

To vote on the name change for the New York Chapter, Inc. of the Adirondack Mountain Club please
check yes or no below.

[] Yes —I approve of the amendment to the Corporation’s Certificate of Incorporation to change
the Corporation’s name to Nawakwa Outdoor Association of New York, Inc.

[J No -1 do not approve of the amendment to the Corporation’s Certificate of Incorporation to
change the Corporation’s name to Nawakwa Outdoor Association of New York, Inc.

Date Signature

Print name

Proxies must be received, by mail or other means, by no later February 25, 2022, by Noon so they may
be retrieved from the P.O. Box and be counted.
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NEW YORK CHAPTER, INC.
OF THE ADIRONDACK MOUNTAIN CLUB, INC.
NOTICE OF SPECIAL MEETING OF NAWAKWANS

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, by the call of the Chair of the Board of Directors, the New York
Chapter, Inc. of the Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc. (the “NY Chapter” or the “Corporation”) will
hold a Special Meeting of Nawakwans on February 24, 2022, at 8:00 p.m., which Special
Meeting will be held virtually.

The agenda for the meeting shall include:

e Amendment of the by-laws of the Corporation for reasons set forth in the letter attached
hereto; and
e such other and further business of the Corporation.

Note: A copy of the amended by-laws to be voted on, with the changes redlined, is attached to this
Notice. The Board has approved the proposed amendment. This Notice will be distributed by
email, posting to the website, posting in the Trail Marker, and USPS mailed to those Nawakwans
without email addresses.

All Nawakwans are invited to attend the virtual meeting but attendance is not required to vote;
Zoom instructions will be sent out closer to the meeting date. To receive the link, you must
RSVP no later than February 22, 2022, at 10:00 a.m. at
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1IFAIpQLSdHYRgPrjU_MStRGcq7YIPvUBnAgnd_sEh
tOHVEXcGR8VCxvg/viewform?usp=sf link

Because of COVID limitations, to vote you must do so by proxy by using the enclosed form.
Voting will not take place at the Special Meeting. Follow the instructions on the proxy form as to how
to vote. By submitting a proxy, you are designating Eve Mancuso, the Secretary, as the one who will act
as your proxy to cast your vote. All votes must be received prior to February 25, 2022, by Noon to be
counted. Please vote as this is an important legal matter.

Sincerely,

Eve Mancuso

Secretary
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Why Do we Need This Amendment to our By-Laws?

At a special meeting of the Board of Directors (the “Board”) of the Corporation, the Board
voted to authorize, in principle, a disassociation from, and settlement of litigation with, the

Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc. (“ADK”).

In anticipation of the Corporation’s disassociation from ADK, the By-Laws are being revised

to reflect the proposed disassociation.

The proposed amendments to the By-Laws reflect the elimination of its status as a chapter of

ADK and provides an independent governance for the Corporation outside of the auspices of ADK.

For example, all references to ADK, as well as to the Corporation as a “chapter” of ADK, have been

deleted.

The proposed amended By-Laws are attached to this notice (as redlined, for your review).
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KEYHOLDER (NAWAKWAN) MEMBER PROXY FORM
New York Chapter, Inc. of the Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc

PLEASE VOTE ON THE AMENDMENTS TO THE BYLAWS. IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE BYLAWS, 10% OF
THE KEYHOLDERS ARE REQUIRED TO PARTICIPATE IF THE VOTE IS TO BE VALID.

There are three ways you can vote:

1. By printing, completing and mailing this form to the NY Chapter address noted below.
2. By printing, completing, scanning and emailing this form to: evemancuso@gmail.com.

3. By voting on the website link at https://adkny.org/2022-bylaws-change/.

NY Chapter Mailing Address:

New Chapter ADK, Inc. of the Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc.
Peter Stuyvesant Post Office Station

PO Box 327

New York, NY 10009-9998

By submitting the Proxy form the undersigned Keyholder (Nawakwan) member of the New York
Chapter, Inc. of the Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc. hereby authorizes, Eve Mancuso, the Secretary of the
Corporation, to act as his or her proxy to vote regarding the proposed amendments to the Bylaws of the
Corporation.

To vote on the amendments to the By-Laws of the Corporation, please check yes or no below.

O Yes-1approve of the amendments to the Bylaws.

O No-1do not approve of the amendments to the Bylaws.

Signature

Print name

Proxies must be received, by mail or other means, by no later February 25, 2022, by Noon so they may
be retrieved from the P.O. Box and be counted.
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NEW YORK CHAPTER, INC. of the
ADIRONDACK MOUNTAIN CLUB INC.

2021 ELECTION RESULTS

The results of the elections held at the Annual Member Meeting on October 16, 2021, are as follows:

Chair (one-year unexpired term)
Raymond Kozma — 138 votes
Write In Votes:

Deirdre Tourin — 1 vote
Laura Campbell — 1 vote

Vice Chair (two-year term)
Teri Gabel - 130 votes
Write in Votes:

Stephanie Lai — 1 vote
Joe Rinaldi — 1 vote
Lewis Ports — 1 vote
Marty Kellerman - 1 vote
Marty McDonald — 1 vote
Mintari Preston - 1 vote

Secretary (two-year term)

Eve Mancuso — 147 votes
Write in votes:

Deirdre Tourin — 1 vote
Stephanie Lai - 1 vote

Directors (two-year term)

Guy Lingley — 136 votes
Write in votes:
Deirdre Tourin — 1 vote

Marty McDonald — 137 votes

Ingrid Strauch — 143 votes

Write in votes:

Carol Burns — 1 vote
Director (one-year unexpired term)

Carol Burns - 62 votes

Deirdre Tourin - 46 votes

Joe Rinaldi - 29 votes

We express sincere gratitude and deep appreciation to the following former Board members
for their years of dedicated service given to the New York Chapter: Lisa North, Mark Fedow,
Marty Kellerman.

Marty Kellerman is also giving up his position as Chair of the Activities Committee but will
remain as Chair of the Environmental Committee. If anyone is interested in taking over as
Chair of the Activities Committee, please make your interest known to the Board.

21
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Treasurer’s Report (Year ending 2021)

- Suzanne Rocheleau, Treasurer

The NY Chapter’s Insurance coverage and rent due to the Palisades Interstate Park
Commission (PIPC) continue to be the largest annual expenses.

1. Rent. In 2018 the NY Chapter signed a 10-year lease; our annual rent is
$5,473.00. PIPC requires us to pay 75% of the rent by January 30. The remaining 25%
of rent due for 2021 was eliminated by the MCI projects Tree removal of dead and/or
infected trees from the camp’s property area. The trees requiring removal will be cut
and logs will be available for use as firewood at camp. Cost incurred: $7,000.

2. Insurance. Liability coverage: $8,823, Directors & Officers coverage: $1,156. The
Board looked into alternative insurance providers for Nawakwa other than Philadelphia
Insurance. We spoke to our insurance representative to negotiate better rates; our
camp's location and access to the lake and inherent risk issues present at least one of
the major factors necessitating the type and/or terms of coverage that camp requires.
After a thorough and comprehensive review, the Board assessed that we were getting
appropriate, fair and reasonable insurance coverage.

3. Major Capital Improvements (MCI). After much discussion and consideration,
the roof on the main cabin was replaced, which was a long overdue necessity. The cost

incurred was $29,350. There are additional Major Capital Improvement projects being
discussed in depth to enhance the quality, integrity and safety of Camp Nawakwa,
which will require Board approval. As permitted by PIPC, a percentage of our largest
MCI expenses will be applied as a discount against our annual rent due in 2022

4. 2021 Income. Camp fee income for 2021 was down slightly for the camp season

versus prior pre-pandemic active seasons.

Annual Meeting: Committee Reports

Please note that all reports from the various Committees which were presented at the
2021 Annual Meeting are posted on our website. The link to the reports may be found
under News, Announcements and More. Go to page 5 and find the link to the reports
under the Agenda for the October 16 Annual Meeting.
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ADK-NY-VOLUNTEER-HOURS

- Bill Burns, Trails Committee

REPORT DATE FALL-

MAINTAINER

TRAIL

Trail
Lengt
h

Work
Hours

Travel
Hours

Mary James

RD Tuxedo to Rt.106

4.13

27.0

38.5

Noel Schulz

Triangle Tuxedo to WB junction
at 2.6mi.

2.60

14.5

2.0

Ingrid Strauch

Triangle White Bar @ Dutch
Doctor to WB @ 2.6 mi from
Tuxedo

2.65

55

12.0

Jack Papirio

AT Orange Tpk. to Mombasha Rd.

1.40

0.0

0.0

Glen Nison

White Cross TMI to RD

0.70

6.5

3.0

Bill and Carol
Burns

AT Rt. 17 to Orange Tpk.

1.80

5.0

Dennis Hickey

Long Path Greenbrook Sanctuary
to GWB

5.10

0.0

Richard
DeCoursey

White Bar Rt. 106 to ASB

2.05

0.0

Noel Schulz

TMI RD to Sebago Dam

2.40

3.0

Herb Coles/ June
Fait

White Bar Johnsontown Rd. to
Triangle Trail

1.50

Giacomo Servetti
and Kim
Waldhauer

White Bar Triangle toRt. 106

3.80

Mary James

Trail assist

Sarah Lang
Wiehart and
Michael Wiehart

White Cross TMI to Victory

1.45

TOTAL TRAIL MILES

29.5
8

TOTAL HOURS

133.
0

93.5

Rare Opportunity Available for a Trail Maintainer

Sarah and Michael Wiehart have moved to Switzerland. They were the trail
maintainers of the White Cross Trail. If you are interested in maintaining a trail,
please contact the Trails Chairman, Bill Burns (718-816-1933). Nawakwa has
dedicated trail maintainers and we do not ogen have a trail maintainer vacancy.
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Winters Past at Camp Nawakwa

Photos by Glen Nison and Ray Kozma
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“As per our long-standing practice, each applicant for Nawakwa membership has the help of two
Sponsors during the Applicant’s Qualifying period (a twelve-month period during which an Applicant
must satisfactorily complete five Qualifying Events plus meet with their Sponsors). A Sponsor is a
current, active Nawakwan who has been a keyholder for at least one year and who agrees to help the
Applicant learn about camp and the responsibilities of membership so that the Applicant may
successfully complete the process of qualifying” (Sponsor-Applicant Handbook). Accordingly, we
welcome the following Applicants:

Welcome New Applicants

Eileen McCaffrey
Kelly Pena
Marisa Vallve

“Since the New York Chapter Bylaws give the care, responsibility, and privilege of running and
maintaining Camp Nawakwa exclusively to the keyholders of the Chapter (who are also called
Nawakwans), it is desirable and necessary that new keyholder members be recruited on a regular basis.
We recruit potential Nawakwans by attracting and inviting like-minded, outdoor oriented, adult
individuals (18 years and older) to become applicants for keyholder status. After completing the
required qualifying activities, such new keyholders, will take their place in the long-line of custodians
of Camp Nawakwa and its traditions.” [Policy on Sponsor-Applicants]

Welcome New keyholders

New Keyholder Sponsor
Edie Blum Eve Mancuso, David Miller
Brian Blum Eve Mancuso, David Miller
Peter Cohn Yajing Lee, Eve Mancuso
Oliver Lunt Eve Mancuso, Maryann Poris
Tom Pearl Janet Sibarium, Jerry Flower
Kate Walker Sara Lang, Eve Mancuso

Congratulations to Our

50-Year and 50+ Years Nawakwan Members

Winifred Clark — 1951 Suzanne Soulier — 1964
Phyllis Quinn — 1960 David Taylor — 1970
Graham Bright — 1961 Robert Hysko — 1972
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In Memoriam

Ingeborg Simpson

We received sad news in November that Chapter and Keyholder member Ingeborg Simpson passed away.
Our secretary, Eve Mancuso, notified us as follows: “Good evening, it is with much sadness and a heavy
heart that I share the news with you of the recent passing of our friend and fellow Nawakwan, Inge. I have
known Inge for a good number of years, and I am grateful for the friendship we shared. Inge had a larger
than life, outgoing, and congenial personality filled with optimism and a true zest for living. I will truly
miss her company — the time we spent together, the tales of her travels, and the words of wisdom and advice
she often shared with me. Her family has decided they would like to have a small-scale memorial with only
family members and her closest friends in February. As I know many friends from Nawakwa would like to
participate in a Celebration of Inge’s life, I will be planning to host a memorial weekend in spring when
camp Nawakwa re-opens. At that time, we can all remember and celebrate Inge together.”

Memories of Inge

“Inge will always be remembered as the most stylish hiker in the Lower Hudson Valley.
Laden, at times, in gold, Inge’s style never waylaid her athleticism. Her panache was
evident in everything she did. | believe it was the Summer of the Bear, maybe 2015, when
after her early supper of Camembert and Chablis on the porch, we spotted a bear in the
distance and watched it lumber towards the lodge. | was terrified but Inge exclaimed,
“What a gorgeous creature!” The bear circled the cabin smelling, perhaps, the remains of
last night’s cooking. Unbeknownst to us, the bear had finally settled himself at the base of
the water pump, but nothing could deter Inge from her schedule. She promptly marched
out to her car, totally nonplussed by the presence of a bear. In short, Inge, or Heidi as |
sometimes called her, embodied the spirit of Nawakwa: quirky, nature loving, generous,
appreciative. She would often say, “There’s something about this place, isn't there?” Yes,
| say to you, Inge, and to your joie de vivre, a gift you've shared with all of us.”

- Maryann Poris
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“Inge was an "original"- whether hiking, cooking in the kitchen or swimming in the lake, Inge
was always dressed "to the nines". Conversation on the porch, sharing tales of her many travel
adventures, her wisdom and dedication to Nawakwa will always be remembered. Inge was an
inspiration and is sorely missed!”

- Leni Tabb

“When one thinks of Inge, there are many words that come to mind — energetic, charismatic,
joyful, outgoing, athletic, sophisticated, intelligent, kind, dedicated. Yes, all these words
describe Inge but the one | hold most dear is the word “friend”. | have been very fortunate to
have had Inge as my friend for several years. | first met Inge at Camp Nawakwa and later also
spent time together at Thendara. Our friendship grew and we would talk on the phone
regularly, meet for dinner at various restaurants, and go on numerous walks in Harriman,
around Hessian Lake, and Storm King Arts Center. | truly enjoyed the long talks we had while
sitting on the porch or on the dock, or in the kitchen preparing a meal. Inge shared stories of
her life experiences, from her difficult childhood in Germany, her emigration to the US as a
young woman and her many travels to remote places all over the world. | was appreciative of
her words of wisdom, encouragement, and advice. | admired her individuality, confidence and
strength and looked to her as a role model. Inge often said she was grateful for the life she
had, and as she grew older continued to live every day to its fullest. She was looking forward
to travel restrictions being lifted and once again being able to plan new trips. Inge left us way
too soon. She will surely be missed. Rest in peace my friend, with your beloved husband
Aaron. Until we meet again.”

- Eve Mancuso

“| have so many fond memories of Inge at Nawakwa. She was always such a positive person

with so many adventures and stories to share. She maintained her independence to a
remarkable degree when she was married to Aaron but was always committed to her marriage.
Inge was the Nawakwa fashionista with a stunning wardrobe of camp appropriate yet stylish

garb. She was there for me when Noam passed away and we shared being “young” widows
when Aaron passed. When she met Joe, he immediately appreciated her joie de vivre and her
stories of skiing in Switzerland during Covid when most of us were still in lockdown. We were
shocked and saddened when we heard of her untimely and sudden passing. As in the James
Taylor song, we always thought we would see her again. RIP Inge. We miss you but your spirit

lives on in our memories.”
- Ruby Kornfeld

“| remember Inge very fondly. She was so upbeat, warm, and positive, had engaging stories to
tell, so full of life and eager to do things. She looked decades younger than her age, and really
believed in health and practiced it. Her spirit was bright, and she was special.”

- Bruce Rosenbloom

“I'm so sorry to hear about Inge's passing. She truly loved camp and was a lively, enthusiastic
person to be around. As you say, her stories were delightful. We'll miss her.”
- Emily Crowell
30
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Inge with Janet Sibarium Inge with Ed Brophy
(Ed himself passed away several years ago)

Inge (in green) at the Post- Bastille Day Celebration, July 2018
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In Memoriam

Edward P. Tolley, Jr.

From Laura Sunderlin, former Chapter Chair, we received word that another past Chapter Member and
Keyholder, Edward Perry Tolley Jr. passed away on Nov. 15th at the age of 89. Our Archives [researched by
Ellen King| note that Ed Tolley served on the New York Chapter Board for two years, 1996 — 97 as a Director
during Rob Goldberg’s tenure as Chapter Chair. He and his wife, Nancy, were Applicants in 1993. They were
voted into membership in January 1994. Ed was an occasional Nawakwa weekend co-host (co-hosting with
Daphne Prior for a weekend in September 1997). Excerpts from his obituary note the following:

Born and raised in Glen Ellyn, IL, Ed played center and guard on the Glenbard Township football team,
played sax and clarinet in the Melody Makers Band and was an Eagle Scout. He became a skilled
carpenter while working construction jobs during summer vacations. Ed graduated Magna cum Laude
and Phi Beta Kappa from Dartmouth College in 1951 with a B.A. in English Literature and where he was
also a Senior Fellow and a member of Psi Upsilon Fraternity.

As a Sargent First Class in Korea from 1952 to 1954, he saw combat as part of Tank Company, 65th
Regiment, third division, where he named his tank “THINK” tank as a joke for the intellectuals fighting
the war. He suffered partial hearing loss from firing his 50-caliber machine gun from atop his tank while
fending off a night attack by the Chinese Army. His company fought at the Battle of Out Post Henry
(Harry) and he was awarded two Bronze Stars, the Korean Service Ribbon, the Combat Infantry Badge,
the United Nations Service Medal and the National Defense Service Medal.

Post Korean War, Ed attended NYU Law School at night while working for Vick Chemical Company,
which took him to Mexico, Colombia, Venezuela, and Cuba. He was one of the last Americans to flee
Havana when Fidel Castro and his communist rebels drove President Batista out of Cuba in 1959. From
1960 to 1970, Ed was a tax and securities associate at Cravath Swaine & Moore before becoming a
partner at Brown, Wood, Ivey, Mitchell, and Petty in New York City. He was the first lawyer in the family
and inspired at least four of the next generation into the profession.

Ed called Port Washington home. In his free time, he coached PYA football and baseball. An avid sailor,
he was a member of Port Washington Yacht Club as well as Knickerbocker Yacht Club, where he loved
to sail in Manhasset Bay. He also sailed his Pearson 33, Cat’s Meow, in the Virgin Islands where he had
multiple adventures on the high seas. From Port Washington it was an easy drive upstate where he
enjoyed hiking at the Adirondack Club and Camp Nawakwa in Harriman State Park.
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